










































































































Building rates before adjustments: Building rates after adjustments:

Now that we have adjusted the rates based upon the sales report by style, let’s rerun our reports to see how we did



The City of Leominster assessor decided to target a median assessment to sales ratio of 0.96 due to the 
slightly increasing market. There appears to be some hesitation in the market that still exists and 
targeting a median assessment to sales ratio of 1.00 may not correctly reflect future market conditions 
next year

You will also notice that we now only have 235 sales instead of 242 when we started. This was due to 
researching the sales again and finding some that should have been coded out. However, even after 
this past run of reports, there are still some other adjustments that need to be made





In researching the detail portion of the report, the assessor noticed that 
one property sold twice in 2014, both sales being considered arm’s 
length sales, and the first sale should have been coded as an “R” in 
accordance with DLS standards. Now we have to run the reports again



Now we have 234 sales with the same median assessment to sales ratio and our coefficient of dispersion 
is now 6.52. Performing all of this analysis can be done by the administrating assessor or it can also be 
done by a vendor. Either way a town or city decides to perform their interim valuation adjustment or 
revaluation, the administrating assessor should be aware of the process and manage it. Remember that 
you are the person that has to answer to the taxpayers and stand behind your assessments. Let’s take a 
look at the rest of the reports in our analysis now that we have made a few adjustments



As we review the median assessment to sales ratios for each grouping you have to remember that each 
median assessment to sales ratio must be within 0.05 of our total median assessment to sales ratio. 
Therefore, if our overall median is 0.96 then we can be no lower than 0.91 or higher than 1.01











The single family class appears to be in great shape now; however, the assessor will take a look at the 
land sales to see if land needs to be adjusted and so on and so on…..



As you can see, it puts the 0.96 median assessment to sales ratio for the major class in 
the upper right hand corner. This way you can compare the overall ratio to the 
particular class ratio.

The last two macros will divide the statistics further into quartiles or half’s depending 
upon how many sales you have in each classification segment. These macros are 
intended to be run during the revaluation year; however, you can see that they are 
useful during the interim year as well.

After fixing all of the errors and issues that the macros pointed out, we now can run 
the final reports and submit our final LA3 to the Department of Local Services for 
approval


